






















































































 

1000 Richmond Terrace, Building P, Staten Island, NY 10301 
www.snug-harbor.org 

October 3, 2014 
 
Hon. Debi Rose 
City Council 
250 Broadway 
New York, NY 10007 
 
Dear Councilmember Rose –  
 
  As you are aware, the MTA recently voted to approve a Capital Plan that does not include affordable 
transportation alternatives for the outer boroughs, dealing yet another blow to Staten Island.  As a community 
member and business leader I am writing you to request that the City Council implores the MTA at its upcoming 
hearing to revisit its position on transportation in the outer boroughs.   
 
  On Staten Island in particular, a lack of alternatives along the North and West Shores will exacerbate an 
already growing transportation problem as major developments and demographic changes stretch our 
infrastructure’s capacity to the max.  Simply put, we are an island that is growing in all areas – population, home 
ownership, tourism and businesses.  Yet public transportation planning is virtually stagnant and will be non-existent 
if we let the MTA move forward with its 2015-2019 Capital Plan.  I can’t understand why nearly all public agencies 
are now focused on working with us on Staten Island yet the MTA has done the exact opposite? 
 
  I was hopeful when the Alternative Analysis study was completed in 2012, and the MTA concluded that 
a $356M Bus Rapid Transit system was the North Shore’s answer to growing infrastructure needs. Yet, despite 
spending an initial $3M of tax payer money on the study, the MTA has not moved forward.  Additionally, the MTA 
has also been silent on a request for $5M to conduct an Alternative Analysis on the West Shore. Now these 
projects are being left out of an enormous $32B Capital Plan that funds the system through 2020.   
 
  I shudder to think how anyone will be able to access Snug Harbor without viable public transportation in 
the future.  We are excited about greeting visitors from around the world when the NY Wheel opens but without 
viable public transportation the visitor (and resident) experience will be severely lacking and will surely reflect 
badly.  To put this in perspective, Lincoln Center has 5 trains and 6 bus lines serving its patrons.  Snug Harbor has 
one bus line that runs every 30 minutes at best.  I realize Snug Harbor does not have the same attendance 
numbers but are we any less deserved of access to the arts for our community, visitors and patrons?  The MTA’s 
plan as written would answer ‘YES’ to that question.   
 
  On behalf of Snug Harbor and the Staten Island cultural community, I respectfully request that you do 
what you do best – fight for your community!  Please let the MTA know that their plan is not only poorly 
conceived from an urban planning standpoint but if implemented it will hurt Staten Island and further embed the 
already harsh inequities that burden our community, residents and businesses.     
 
  Please urge the City Council to echo these sentiments as the debate over transportation funding and 
infrastructure continues, and to advocate on behalf of communities in desperate need of affordable and fast transit.  
We thank you for all that you have done already! 
  
Sincerely, 

 
 
Lynn Kelly 
President & CEO 














